
The holiday seasons are upon us…

Our whole child education has emphasized support for stud-

ents during the non-academic times of the day to practice 
respect & working together under student leadership 


We would like to thank all of the parents and volunteers who helped make 
our annual Babb Christmas play such as huge success. We had a great turn 
out of families and every student and child received a gift from Santa!!
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Eegahkimaht


We will begin the 
process of getting 

this going 2nd 
semester


BNAS


Our TA’s are doing a 
great job impleme-
nting the curriculum 

w/ fidelity


SLT


The teachers have 
done a great job at 
ensuring that the 
SLT meetings are 

consistent 

K-2 students had 
their first experience 
in the Christmas play 
& they did a great job 

in their roles

1
3-6 classroom did a 

great job in providing 
leadership in the 

Christmas play for 
the K-2 students

2
Shout Outs to Andrea 

Sangrey, Jack Parrent, & 
Savannah Fitzgerald & 

Kim Walker for their 
support of students
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BOARD REPORT: BABB ELEMENTARY

December had family activities including the return of the 

annual Christmas play



Update on the the activities going on at 
Babb during & after school


December was a busy month at Babb 
Elementary. It was our first play in over three 
years. It took a lot of planning, but it was worth it. 
Parents and community members helped 
decorate the gym. We had community volunteers 
help put up our stage. It was nice knowing we 
have support from our parents and community 
members. Teachers and TAs put a lot of effort into 
making this possible. Students had to be very 
patient and attend many rehearsals so that they 
knew their lines and the songs. We couldn’t be more proud of our students. Students had the 
opportunity to cut and decorate many sugar cookies for the play. They had fun decorating the 
cookies for their parents and all the people that came to 
the play. 
The 3-6 grade students reached their reading goal and 
were able to have an ice cream party.  Over half of the 
3rd graders were able to move up to a higher reading 
group.

We want to thank everyone who helped make this 
possible:  JOM for donating the candy and snacks, BHS 
for lending us the microphone stands, maintenance for 
delivering the extra chairs, and Blackfeet Veterans Toys 
for Tots for the gifts for children. 
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SHOUT OUTS

We would like to give a huge shout out to Darren Wing for all of his 
awesome help & support in getting the Christmas play off & running & 
just his overall professionalism that he displays. We would also like to 
give a Shout Out to Richard Sanchez and Kyle Coursey for your 
excellent work in getting the heat back on in the school. We really 
appreciate all that you do for the Babb staff and students.
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